
Report of the Bylaws Implementation Group (BIG) Committee 
to the 28th IGRA Annual Convention 

 
President Douglas Graff requested the development of a committee to review the current Bylaws 
in an effort to propose movement of some items to Standing Rules and to identify opportunities 
for updating them in compliance with our current processes, if different. 
 
The committee was composed of Jabby Lowe, Forrest Mason, Tom Lott, and Chuck Browning. 
The committee appointed Chuck Browning as chairman. 
 
The committee worked throughout the year to review the current Bylaws and Standing Rules 
against the Colorado state laws for nonprofit associations. 
 
Thirteen Bylaw proposals and 11 Standing Rule proposals were developed by the committee 
including the movement of several Bylaws to Standing Rules to streamline our Bylaws and 
reduce the need for changes to Bylaws.  These were provided via a Web link and communicated 
to the association Trustees for their review. 
 
These 24 proposals were also submitted to the Bylaws and Standing Rules Committee chair and 
were to be considered at their committee meeting on Friday November 9, 2012. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Chuck Browning, Chairman 
Bylaws Implementation Group (BIG) Committee 


